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Dear Member;

I hope this message finds you well and you are enjoying the 
winter! Thank you for all those who attended our annual meeting 
on January 7th; we had a nice turnout and a great speaker.  I am 
optimistic our annual meeting next year will have the opportunity 
to be in-person.  As the winter ends in a few weeks, the golf season 
will be here before we know it. I hope that all of you got a little bit 
of a break over the winter and are ready for the upcoming season. 
If 2021 is anything like 2020 in terms of golf, golfers will be busy 
enjoying all of our courses.  I am hopeful the weather will be 

cooperative to get the year started off on the ‘right track’ and the spring is much warmer 
than in seasons past.

We have a great golf calendar lined up and I am very hopeful that we will be able to enjoy 
seeing each other at these meetings. Obviously, it will be all dependent on gathering sizes 
and restrictions but I am optimistic for the year ahead!  Also, the Board will be presenting 
a few new ideas to the association in the months ahead which we feel will be an added 
value to the membership.

I wish all of you much success in the 2021 season and good health in the months ahead.  

Peter

President's Message by Peter J. Rappoccio
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2 The Newsletter

GCSANE Offers Website 
Banner advertising at 
www.gcsane.org

The price is $500 for one year which will be 
re-occurring annually from your first billing 
unless otherwise specified.

For more information, please contact 
Don Hearn at 774-430-9040 or 
donhearn@gcsane.org

As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite 
Affiliate members to submit a press release about new 
personnel, new products or a company bio. We will print 
each and every release free of charge. This is a great 
way to advertise for free. Who said nothing in this world 
is free? Free advertising to better your company, wow 
what an offer.

Past issues of the NEWSLETTER are available 

using this link: http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters.

Back Issues!

Divot Drift

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
Nick Bonasoro, Equipment Manager 
Worcester CC, Worcester, MA

Ryan Dignard, Superintendent 
Greenock Country Club, Lee, MA

Kevin Calocci, Assistant Superintendent 
Shaker Hills CC, Harvard, MA

Ryan Carey, Assistant Superintendent 
 Farm Neck Golf Club, Oak Bluffs, MA

Kevin Fasulo, Assistant Superintendent 
Kernwood Country Club, Salem, MA

Patrick Gleason, Assistant Superintendent 
Hopkinton Country Club, Hopkinton, MA

Brian Hawkes, Superintendent 
Golf Club of New England, Stratham, NH 

Jay Popko, Affiliate 
Winfield United, Florence, MA

GOOD LUCK TO
Rick McHugh on his retirement and LIFE MEMBERSHIP in the 
Association. Rick has been on the staff at Framingham Country 
Club for more than 30 years. His contributions to the success of 
the course will be missed.

Steve Thys who recently became the Superintendent at 
Warwick (RI) Country Club. Steve was formerly at Metacomet 
Golf Club in Providence, RI.

Robert “Chip” Fitzgerald who was recently selected as the 
Superintendent at Renaissance in Haverhill, MA. Chip moved 
on from the National Golf Links on Long Island where he was 
Assistant Superintendent.

We wish Rick, Steve and Chip good luck, continued success 
and a happy future.

CONDOLENCES TO 
The family of Mel O’Kelly. Mel passed away December 19, 2020. 
He was a 72 year member of the GCSA of New England.

Bob Barrow, sales representative for MTE Turf Equipment 
Enterprises, whose mother passed away December 31, 2020.

BEST WISHES TO
Amy Pease, the wife of Dave Pease, Executive Secretary of 
the Alumni Turf Group, who is recuperating after a fall. 
Amy usually accompanies Dave during the days spent at 
the Providence Show and has become a friend to many by 
her presence there.

We send our heartfelt thoughts for a speedy recovery to 
Kip Tyler, retired superintendent of Salem Country Club. 
Kip is recovering from surgery needed to remove a lesion 
from his brain.

http://www.gcsane.org
http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters
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Thoughts From Your Executive Director by Don Hearn
Well, GIS is over and it certainly was a different experience. 
Though the content of many sessions was the same as if in 
person, being online wasn’t the same. This isn’t a criticism, just 
an observation. I can’t imagine the technical talent required to 
produce such a multi-faceted event and the teams from GCSAA 
and the production company that worked together to make it 
happen should be given credit for doing such a challenging task so 
well. 

The Annual Meeting was held and it went well. Usual business was 
conducted, votes were taken and the 2021 Board of Directors was 
elected. Those elected are listed elsewhere in this issue. 

One of the week’s highlights 
was the presentation of various 
awards for environmental 
stewardship. Matt Crowther, 
CGCS was recognized as 
the recipient of GCSAA’s 
2021 President’s Award for 
Environmental Stewardship. 
This award was established 
in 1991 to recognize “an 
exceptional environmental 

contribution to the game of golf — a contribution that further 
exemplifies the golf course superintendent’s image as a steward 
of the land.” Matt has been an environmental leader in our 
profession for many years. He was nominated for his work at both 
Mink Meadows Golf Club in Vineyard Haven, MA., where he 
was superintendent from 1995 to 2019, and Cape Cod Country 
Club, where he is currently the superintendent. Matt’s course 
management focuses on using as few inputs as possible while 
 also creating a healthy, quality playing surface.

His approach has reduced chemical inputs dramatically. Mink 
Meadows features 45 acres of irrigated turf, but only 3½ acres 
are conventionally maintained with fertilizers and pesticides. In 
addition, he established low-maintenance native areas at the course, 
which has benefited wildlife and reduced the cost and energy 
consumption associated with maintaining those areas.

“I feel as though all superintendents are environmentalists 
at heart,” says Matt. “We care deeply for our courses and the 
surrounding ecosystems. Some maybe like to think outside the 
box or take it a step further environmentally, such as I did, but 
it doesn’t diminish the average day-to-day maintenance on most 
courses.”

“Matthew is widely recognized as one of the true shining stars in 
our industry — a genuine environmental steward whose work at 
both Mink Meadows Golf Club and now at Cape Cod Country 
Club are worthy of praise,” says GCSAA President John R. 
Fulling Jr., CGCS. “His accomplishments deserve to be held up as 
examples of the golf industry doing the right thing when it comes 
to the environment, and we’re pleased that we can honor him 
through the President’s Award for Environmental Stewardship. It 

certainly is well deserved.”

Matt, who became a Certified Golf Course Superintendent in 
1999, has been active in local and regional associations, serving 
as president of the GCSA of Cape Cod and the New England 
Regional Turfgrass Foundation during his career.

“I never set out for recognition, and did what I did voluntarily,” 
Crowther says. “I was not under any restrictions. I often questioned 
my sanity for doing it, but I took great pride in the work and 
longevity. I feel honored and am deeply humbled to receive this 
award.”

Mass Golf has taken note of Matt and featured him in a recent 
issue of their newsletter, the February 5, 2021 issue of The 
Weekender. Read more about Matt here.

In the UMass Amherst Stockbridge School of Agriculture 
Newsletter, Winter 2020-2021 is an article featuring Andy 
Connelly. Andy was a 2020 recipient of a grant provided by the 
PROFESSOR JOSEPH TROLL and PROFESSOR LAWRENCE 
S. DICKINSON TRUST. He spent time as a volunteer at Winged 
Foot Golf Club during the 2020 US Open Championship last fall 
and has a goal to become a golf course superintendent. Please read 
more about Andy’s background and experiences and about the 
Stockbridge School of Agriculture here.

The Association’s Annual Meeting was held online January 7, 
2021. Business was conducted, reports presented, 25 and 50-year 
members were recognized, hosts of the few meetings held last 
year were thanked, Kip Tyler, this year’s Distinguished Service 
Award recipient, was recognized and he expressed words of 
thanks for the honor, and the election of officers and directors 
was held. The business of the Association was taken care of. Our 
speaker was Laura Katen. She was our speaker at the 2020 Annual 
Meeting also. This year’s presentation was another outstanding 
performance. Her topic centered around business communication 
and how to present yourself for success.

 You may have read that the Massachusetts Best Management 
Practices Manual has been published. The manual is being widely 
distributed and you may have received it by now. If you haven’t, 
and would like to receive a copy, please send me a note and I’ll send 
you an electronic copy.

We owe our gratitude to Rick Lawlor who chaired the team of 
Charlie Passios, Eric Richardson and Greg Cormier. All worked 
diligently to review countless iterations and spent many hours 
contributing to drafts for review by the group. Please note, since 
this is an electronic version, there are many hyperlinks in it that 
might bring you to sites that do not contain relevant information.  
We do not control the status of these sites. 

https://www.massgolf.org/news/21-matthewcrowther-capecodcc-qa/
https://amherst.imodules.com/controls/email_marketing/view_in_browser.aspx?sid=1640&gid=5&sendId=2090610&ecatid=44&puid=1bddfda3-6493-4e81-94a6-6d8937a01f20
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Thoughts continued

What I’ve experienced during online meetings, no matter the platform, is it’s not the same personal interaction that we feel when gathering “ face 
to face.” Is it easy to disseminate information? Yes. Is it easy to receive information? Yes. But the lack of “people at the table” leads to a totally 
different feel. Those in another profession can provide a description of what causes this or what this is called. I just know it as being different. I 
came across an article relating to Zoom fatigue that is being shared here.

Zoom Fatigue: What It Is and How to Alleviate It 
Video conferencing is draining: Here’s why and what you can do about it
by Molly McLaughlin 

Zoom fatigue is a form of mental strain caused by excessive video 
conferencing. It’s not limited to Zoom. The term applies to any 
video conferencing service, including Google Meet, GoToMeeting, 
Skype, and others, but the Zoom moniker stuck because of the 
service’s popularity.  

What Causes Zoom Fatigue? 
Like computer eye strain, Zoom fatigue is partly caused by staring 
at a computer (or smartphone) screen. It’s also taxing to the brain 
in a few ways, including a lack of visual cues and overstimulation. 

Body Language 
You might not realize how much you depend on body language 
and other cues that are easy to pick up in person but difficult or 
impossible over a video conference. Similarly, many people rely on 
a form of lip reading to help them “hear” better. If the video and 
audio don’t match up, that also wreaks havoc on the brain. 

Your body language plays a part too. When you’re all in the same 
room, people understand you’re still paying attention even if you 
glance out the window or look over your notes. But if you’re not 
staring directly into the camera on a video call, it can look like 
you’re not listening. But continuously staring at the same thing 
isn’t natural and can also be exceptionally draining. 

Visual Stimuli 
It’s also more challenging to take in all the visual stimuli over video 
than in person. 

According to National Geographic, “Gallery view—where all 
meeting participants appear Brady Bunch-style—challenges the 
brain’s central vision, forcing it to decode so many people at once 
that no one comes through meaningfully, not even the speaker.” 

Interruptions 
Finally, it’s not possible to have side conversations or ask to look at 
your neighbor’s notes as you can in a conference room, and it’s hard 
to interject. The constant false starts and talking over one another 
kills the momentum. 

How to Alleviate Zoom Fatigue 
The ways to ease or avoid Zoom fatigue are all about reducing 
brain strain. Methods include cutting down on visual stimuli, 
maintaining focus, and taking frequent breaks. The tips below can 
also help with in-person meetings. 

1.	 Keep video meetings short and focused. Ideally, they 
should not run longer than an hour without a break. If it’s 
your meeting, set up a clear agenda; if it’s someone else’s 
meeting, ask for a summary. Avoid doing other activities while 
attending meetings. 

2.	 Turn your camera off when you’re not speaking. This way, 
you don’t have to worry about where you’re looking or what 
kind of face you’re making. Go to Settings > Video > Turn off 
video when joining a meeting to start meetings without video. 
If you must be on camera, hide the video of yourself, so you 
don’t have to worry about getting distracted. 

3.	 If available, use speaker view rather than grid or gallery 
view, so you don’t have to see everyone at once. 

4.	 Take frequent computer breaks. Block off times before and 
after meetings to step away from the screen. 

5.	 Limit video meetings. Figure out what you do over chat, 
email, or a regular phone call before opting for a video call. 
Work with your colleagues to set aside days of the week where 
there will not be any video meetings so everyone can focus on 
other work. 

6.	 Cut down on meeting size. Limiting your invite list can help 
keep meetings short and focused. If you must have a large 
gathering, consider using breakout rooms. 

https://www.lifewire.com/about-molly-k-mclaughlin-121618
https://www.nationalgeographic.com/science/2020/04/coronavirus-zoom-fatigue-is-taxing-the-brain-here-is-why-that-happens/
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Jordan Elected 85th President of Golf Course Superintendents 
Association of America  Feb 05, 2021 | Kate Hiebert
Election took place as part of the virtual 
2021 Golf Industry Show Lawrence, Kan. 
(Feb. 5, 2021) – Mark F. Jordan, the certi-
fied golf course superintendent (CGCS) 
and natural resource leader at Westfield 
Country Club in Westfield Center, Ohio, 
was elected to a one-year term as presi-
dent of the Golf Course Superintendents 
Association of America (GCSAA) at the 
association’s annual meeting Feb. 4, held in 
conjunction with the Golf Industry Show. 
He is the 85th president in the association’s 
history.

Jordan served as vice president of the as-
sociation in 2020 and has been a member 
of the association’s board of directors since 
2014. A 34-year member of GCSAA, 
Jordan is also a member and past president 
of the Northern Ohio GCSA.

Jordan has served as the natural resource 
leader at Westfield CC since 2007, but has 
been with the club since 1988, previously 
serving as general manager, club manager, 
superintendent and assistant superin-
tendent. Prior to Westfield CC, Jordan 

had stints as an assistant superintendent 
at Winding Hollow Golf Club in New 
Albany, Ohio, and Hyde Park Golf and 
Country Club in Cincinnati.

“As Col. John Morley was establishing 
GCSAA in 1926, he used the altruistic 
principles of justice, faithful brotherhood 
and generous benevolence as foundational 
elements. These timeless principles contin-
ue to guide the association today,” Jordan 
said. “I am humbled and honored to lead 
this same organization that Col. Morley 
and every single president before me has 
led.”

He graduated from the Ohio State 
University – ATI in Wooster, Ohio, with 
an associate of applied science degree in 
turfgrass management; and the Ohio State 
University in Columbus with a Bachelor of 
Science degree in agronomy. Other elected 
officers were Kevin P. Breen, CGCS and 
golf course superintendent at La Rinconada 
Country Club in Los Gatos, Calif., as 
vice president, and Kevin P. Sunderman, 
CGCS, director of grounds at Isla Del Sol 

Yacht and Country Club in St. Petersburg, 
Fla., as secretary/treasurer.

Board members Jeff L. White, CGCS and 
superintendent at Indian Hills Country 
Club in Mission Hills, Kan.; T.A. Barker, 
CGCS and superintendent at Fore Lakes 
Golf Course in Taylorsville, Utah; and 
Paul L. Carter, CGCS and superintendent 
at Bear Trace at Harrison Bay in Harrison, 
Tenn., were elected to serve again, while 
Marc E. Weston, CGCS and superin-
tendent at Indian Hill Country Club in 
Newington, Conn., was newly elected to 
the board.

Douglas D. Dykstra, CGCS, golf course 
superintendent at White Mountain 
Country Club in Pinetop, Ariz., continues 
his service on the board. John R. Fulling 
Jr., CGCS, grounds and facilities manager 
at Kalamazoo (Mich.) Country Club, will 
serve as immediate past president, while 
past president Rafael Barajas, CGCS and 
the director of golf course operations at 
Boca Grove Golf and Tennis Club in Boca 
Raton, Fla., retired from board service.
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2021 Virtual GIS at a 
Glance
While GCSAA continues to 
update the membership on hap-
penings from 2021 Virtual GIS, 
this brief update will utilize 
much of the same information, 
with a twist.  Below are some 
of the highlights including 
an emphasis on accolades and 
recognition achieved by those 
close to home. 

Old Tom Morris Award Winner: Jim Nantz
Jim Nantz, three-time Emmy winner and lead anchor of CBS’s golf 
coverage, will be the recipient of the 2021 Old Tom Morris award. 
Nantz began covering golf for CBS in 1986 and became the lead 
anchor of the network’s golf coverage in April 1994, partnering 
with 1998 Old Tom Morris Award winner Ken Venturi until June 
2002. He currently partners with six-time major championship 
winner Sir Nick Faldo. In addition to his golf broadcast respon-
sibilities, Nantz is also the lead play-by-play announcer for the 
network’s NFL and college basketball coverage.

If you missed the award presentation during the GIS Opening 
Session Tuesday February 2nd, make the effort to watch it on de-
mand. Nantz shared wonderful stories many of which highlighted 
his deep respect for golf course superintendents and his continual 
efforts to recognize our peers during his golf broadcasts.  

At the conclusion of the presentation, Nantz asked all superinten-
dents to please introduce yourselves to him should you ever have 
the chance. He would like to thank you each in person for recog-
nizing him with such a meaningful award.

2021 Annual Meeting Results
The 2021 Annual Meeting of the Golf Course Superintendents 
Association of America was held Thursday, Feb.4 as part of the 
virtual 2021 Golf Industry Show.
Officers

PRESIDENT:
Mark F. Jordan, CGCS

VICE PRESIDENT:
Kevin P. Breen, CGCS

SECRETARY/TREASURER:
• Kevin P. Sunderman, CGCS

DIRECTOR POSITIONS

• Jeff L. White, CGCS

• T. A. Barker, CGCS

• Paul L. Carter, CGCS

• Marc E. Weston, CGCS

Douglas D. Dykstra, CGCS, has one year remaining on his two-
year term. John R. Fulling Jr., CGCS, will serve on the board 
for one year as immediate past president. Rafael Barajas, CGCS, 
retires from the board after serving the last year as immediate past 
president. Congratulations to Marc Weston, CGCS, of Indian Hill 
Country Club of Newington, CT on a very busy GIS.  Weston was 
elected to a one-year term as a GCSAA Director garnering signifi-
cant support from the membership.  In addition, Weston had been 
named a Grassroots Ambassador Leadership Award winner just a 
few days prior to the Opening Session.  

GIS Education
GIS educational offerings had a heavy dose of NE Region turf 
professionals.  Rutgers university had its usual lineup of industry 
leading research.  Friends Paul Jacobs and Adam Moeller from the 
USGA played prominent roles in the program as well.  Many of 
your peers from the region offered insights to attendees, includ-
ing Chris Carson, David Parson, Andrew Wilson, Stephen Kay, 
Delphine Tseng, JR M Wilson, and Jennifer Torres.  Depending on 
your GIS registration selection, the wonderful insights from these 
folks and many more may still be available to you on the Virtual 
GIS platform.  All Access registrants have until March 6th to view 
every session and event.  Attendance for the virtual GIS was strong 
with more than 9,300 attendees from around the world during the 
live event. The education component of the event featured 88 ses-
sions, with preliminary numbers for those presentations currently 
at 9,197 participants total.

Matthew A. Crowther, Cgcs, Named 
Recipient Of 2021 President’s Award For 
Environmental Stewardship
 Matthew A. Crowther, the certified golf course superinten-
dent (CGCS)at Cape Cod Country Club in East Falmouth, 
Mass., has been selected as the recipient of the 2021 President’s 
Award for Environmental Stewardship by the Golf Course 
Superintendents Association of America (GCSAA). Crowther 
was nominated for his work at Mink Meadows Golf Club in 
Vineyard Haven, Mass., where he was superintendent from 1995 
to 2019 and more recently at Cape Cod Country Club. His course 
management focuses on using as few inputs as possible to keep the 
surrounding environment in mind, while also creating a healthy, 
quality playing surface.

Thank you!
Many thanks to all who supported the 2021 Golf Industry Show.  
Whether you registered as attendees or took part as vendor part-
ners, we hope GIS this year met or exceeded your expectations.  
GCSAA in conjunction with our presenting partners at the Golf 
Course Builders Association of America and American Society of 
Golf Course Architects try to provide a location where you, the 
greatest minds in our industry, can gather, network, and learn.  We 
hope you found value in Virtual GIS 2021 and sincerely hope to 
welcome you to a snow-free 2022 Golf Industry Show in San Diego 
February 5-10, 2022.

GCSAA Update by Kevin Doyle
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GCSAA Resources and Deadlines  you Get Cool Stuff from your Association Already

UPCOMING Scholarship Deadlines
GCSAA believes in investing in the future of the profession. To 
ensure this, GCSAA’s philanthropic arm, the Environmental 
Institute for Golf, administers a number of different scholarships for 
students pursuing careers in the golf course industry, future turfgrass 
researchers and educators, children and grandchildren of GCSAA 
members, and foreign students studying in the United States.

Par Aide’s Joseph S. Garske Collegiate Grant Program - March 15th

Gcsaa Legacy Awards – April 15th

Visit Scholarships | GCSAA for details and the application.

Environmental Leaders in Golf Awards 
Applications OPEN!!
Presented by GCSAA and Golf Digest in partnership with 
Syngenta, the Environmental Leaders in Golf Awards recognize 
golf course superintendents and golf courses around the world 
for their commitment to environmental stewardship.

We have moved the application period. ELGA applications 
are open from February 1 to April 30, 2021.

In 2018, the ELGAs were updated to recognize more superintendents 
in more focused areas of environmental sustainability. The 
ELGAs are based on the environmental best management 
practices that GCSAA recommends all courses utilize.

There are four ELGAs available:

•	 Natural Resource Conservation Award

•	 Healthy Land Stewardship Award

•	 Communications and Outreach Award

•	 Innovative Conservation Award

There will be one winner and two runners-up recognized for each award. 
GCSAA members may apply to one, two, three or all four awards in a 
single year. However, an individual can only win one award per year.

All applicants will be notified by December whether 
or not they have been selected as a winner. Winners 
will be recognized at the Golf Industry Show.

Upcoming Webinars
Mar. 16 @ noon 
Epidemiology and Management of Spring Dead Spot present-
ed by PBI-Gordon  
Jim Kerns, Ph.D.

Mar. 23 @ 10 a.m. 
More Leading Your Team  
John Cunningham, CGCS, and Pat Finlen, CGCS

Mar. 25 @ 10 a.m. 
El riego del césped: la cantidad y calidad de agua, y la falta de 
ambas  
Marco Schiavon, Ph.D.

Apr. 1 @ 10 a.m. 
To Ignore Nematodes in Turf is April Foolish!  
Bruce Martin, Ph.D.

Again, if I can be of any assistance, please feel free to contact 
me.

Kevin Doyle 
GCSAA Field Staff 
kdoyle@gcsaa.org 
Follow me on Twitter @GCSAA_NE

https://www.gcsaa.org/education/scholarships
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1944982605811494670
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/2333846883589058063
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6390529118221525771
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6390529118221525771
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6477701699578711567
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Officers and Directors elected at the GCSA of New England 2021 Annual Meeting

OFFICERS

President 
Peter Rappoccio, CGCS 
Concord Country Club

Vice President 
Brian Skinner, CGCS, CPO 
Bellevue Golf Club

Secretary / Treasurer 
Bob Dembek 
Lexington Golf Club

Past President 
David Johnson 
The Country Club

DIRECTORS

Greg Cormier, CGCS 
Tom Irwin, Inc.

Ryan Emerich 
Vesper Country Club

Michael Murphy 
Robert T. Lynch Municipal 
Golf Course

Eric Richardson 
Essex County Club

David Stowe, CGCS  
Newton Commonwealth Golf
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While we weren’t able to present membership pins to recognize 25 and 50-year members at this year’s Annual Meeting, all 
were sent their pins. The 50-year pin is a new hallmark for membership. This year, all who reached 50 or more years of 
membership were awarded this pin. Below is the list of those who reached these milestones.

25-Year Awards

Peter Hasak – Tedesco CC ++
Ernie Bernard – Retired
Ken Crimmings, CGCS – Retired
Rich Gagnon – Meadow Brook GC
Russell Heller, CGCS – Wm. J. Devine GC
Michael Johnson – King Rail & Reedy Meadow GC
Mike Kroian – Harrell’s
Rob Larson – Tom Irwin, Inc.
John LeClair, CGCS – Poquoy Brook GC
Mark Richard, CGCS – Kirkbrae CC
Carl Teschke – Amherst GC

++ more than 25 years

50-Year Awards

Larry Anshewitz	 1970*
Dave Barber, CGCS	 1965*
Len Blodgett, CGCS	 1964*
Steve Butler	 1965*
Nick Cammuso	 1959*
Dave Clement	 1965*
Brian Cowan	 1970*
Tom Curran	 1960*
Doug Dadeau	 1960*
Dick French	 1969*
Don Hearn, CGCS	 1968*
Paul Johnson	 1971
Ron Kirkman	 1960*
Roy Mackintosh	 1966*
Ken Mooradian	 1971
Norman Mucciarone	 1950*
John Nugnes, CGCS	 1971
John Petraitis	 1964*
Dean Robertson	 1964*
Wayne Zoppo, CGCS	 1965*

* more than 50 years of membership
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Since 1970, Turf Products has been providing our valued 
customers with the knowledge, tools and equipment to 
protect and preserve the Northeast’s most beautiful outdoor 
environments. We are your single source supplier for turf 
mowing and maintenance equipment and golf irrigation 
systems, as well as drainage, pond aeration, lightning 
detection and much more.

TPC has been selling Toro equipment continuously for over half a century. 
Together we deliver the most innovative products in the golf industry. Toro 
products are developed by golf experts for individuals like you who work hard 
to maintain  awless turf conditions.

Turf Products is proud to announce 
the addition of the Ventrac product line. 
With over 30 commercial-grade attachments, 
Ventrac is America’s most versatile tractor . . . 
built to get work done! 

Call: (800) 243-4355 or visit us 
at: www.turfproductscorp.com
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Kip Tyler 2021 Distinguished Service Award. 

Kip Tyler has been selected as the 
recipient of the Golf Course 
Superintendents Association 

of New England’s 2021 Distinguished 
Service Award. 

Kip was the superintendent at the Salem 
Country Club where he served for 38 
years before retiring at the end of 2019. 
He is an Ohio native who spent time as 
an assistant superintendent at Medinah 
Country Club prior to his relocation 
to Salem. He earned a BS degree in 
Agronomy with a specialization in 
Turfgrass Management from Ohio 
State University. 

While at Salem he hosted three cham-
pionships of the United States Golf 
Association. The 1984 Women’s Open, 
2001 Senior Open and the 2017 Senior 
Open. In addition, numerous Mass 
Golf and New England Golf cham-
pionships have been held at Salem 
during Kip’s tenure. 

One of Kip’s biggest challenges at 
Salem was dealing with turfgrass 
injury coming out of the winter of 
2000-2001. The course was devastated 
from the widespread damage left from 
the ravages of winter. This was just 
months before the Senior Open was to 
be played and there was concern about 
the conditions during the upcoming 
championship. Not to worry. Kip and 

his team began the process of restoring 
the damaged turf and to some people’s 
surprise, the course was, almost miracu-
lously, in immaculate condition for the 
2001 Senior Open. Kip, in his humble 
way, stated it was simply good agronomic 
practices that created the turnaround. 

He was selected as the Superintendent 
of the Year in 2001. A national honor 
awarded by Golf News. 

In addition to his endeavors at Salem, he 
has contributed to the betterment of the 
GCSA of New England in many ways. 
During his 38 years of membership he 
has been a director of the Association and 
served as newsletter editor for many years. 

As one nominator stated, “Kip was always 
willing to assist, guide and educate his 
fellow superintendents.” Those who know 
Kip agree - he’s humble, a nice guy, always 
calm and goes about life with a smile. 

He has made presentations to people in 
the golf industry at educational events 
sponsored by GCSAA, GCSANE, the 
Canadian Golf Course Superintendents 
Association, Maine GCSA, USGA 

Regional Conferences and other groups 
explaining his methods of producing 
excellent conditioning for players of all 
calibers to enjoy. 

Kip’s talent extends beyond his expertise 
with turf. His skill with a camera has 
been recognized by the publication of 
his photos in promotional materials in 
GCSAA publications and various news 
articles about his practices at Medinah 
and Salem Country Club. 

Kip and his wife Mary Lou, a CPA, 
are the proud parents of Christopher, 
a Physician Assistant who is employed 
by Landmark Health and Ben, a PGA 
Golf Professional, who is the City Tour 
Manager for Nextgengolf. 

Learn more about our products and services at:

PRODUCT CATEGORIES

• Granular Fertilizers 

• Specialty Nutrients 

• Control Products 

• Soil Conditioners 

• Turfgrass Seed 

• Golf Course Accessories

www.northeastnursery.com

   Exclusive Distributor for Rain Bird Golf
MA, NH, VT, ME and RI

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply
a division of Northeast Nursery, Inc. - Est. 1982

NORTHEAST 
CONTRACTOR CENTER
Peabody, MA 

NORTHEAST 
TURF & IRRIGATION SUPPLY 
Londonderry, NH 

NORTHEAST 
TURF & IRRIGATION SUPPLY 
Dennis Port, MA 
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Mitigating the Environmental Impacts of Increasing Water Withdrawals for 

Massachusetts Golf Courses  
Audubon International Golf Course Certifications in Water Management Act Permits 

Shi Chen, Environmental Analyst, MassDEP1 

The Massachusetts Water Management Act (WMA) permitting program requires environmental mitigation 
for increasing water withdrawals.  To implement the new requirements, the Massachusetts Department of 
Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has identified Audubon International’s Golf Course Certifications to be 
practical and manageable mitigation options for WMA permitted golf courses. In addition, golf courses may 
reduce their costs for energy, water, pesticides, and fertilizers and may find that their members take pride 
in their golf course’s environmental stewardship.  
 
HISTORY 
The Water Management Act (M.G.L. c. 21G) became effective in March 1986 and requires MassDEP to 
regulate large water withdrawals from surface and groundwater supplies by balancing a variety of factors 
including, but not limited to: 

• Protection of land values, investments and enterprises; 
• Conservation consistent with efficient water use; 
• Protection of drinking water, water quality, groundwater recharge, wetlands, fish and wildlife, 

agriculture; and 
• Economic development and job creation. 

The Water Management Act (WMA) includes two ways to recognize users, a registration process for historic 
withdrawals (withdrawals made from 1981-1985) and a permit process for new withdrawals. Those in 
existence from 1981-1985 had the opportunity to register their existing water withdrawals by January 4, 
1988. Registrations can be renewed or transferred. 

Since 1988, water withdrawals of 100,000 gallons per day (GPD) or more on average, or 9 million gallons in 
any three-month period, are required to obtain a WMA Permit if not already registered. Typically, golf 
courses requiring a WMA permit are courses that missed the registration process, new courses and 
expansions of existing registered or unregistered courses.  Because golf courses can be required to obtain a 
WMA permit before beginning construction, therefore before a course would have data identifying 
whether water use would equal or exceed the 9 million-gallon permitting threshold, Massachusetts 
convened a working group of golf course professionals that identified that courses irrigating the following 
acreage were assumed to need a permit: 

• 23 acres or more during the period of initial vegetation grow-in or 36 months from planting, whichever 
period is longer; or 

• 35 acres or more of mature established turf.  
 

Currently, 87 golf courses are registered and 62 are permitted under the Water Management Act in 
Massachusetts.  

                                                            
1 Shi Chen has served as an Environmental Analyst at the MassDEP Water Management Program since 2014.  She 
participated on an interagency workgroup from 2014 to 2018 that developed mitigation criteria for Water 
Management permitting and was the lead on developing guidance on mitigation credit for permitted golf courses. 
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GROWING RECOGNITION THAT MORE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION IS NEEDED 
In 2010 Massachusetts convened the Sustainable Water Management Initiative (SWMI) in order to 
incorporate the best available science into management of Massachusetts’ water resources.  In 2012, the 
SWMI Framework 2 concluded that increased protection of coldwater fish resources and mitigation of the 
environmental impacts of increasing water withdrawals was needed to effectively manage Massachusetts’ 
water resources over the long-term.   
 
In November 2014, MassDEP adopted revised WMA regulations (310 CMR 36.00) that required permittees 
to mitigate the impacts of increasing water withdrawals over a baseline period (2003-2005), defined in the 
WMA regulations (310 CMR 36.03). Water use during the baseline period serves as a reference point from 
which to measure future increases in water withdrawals.  MassDEP has since worked to identify specific 
activities that will directly or indirectly result in enhanced groundwater recharge and streamflow, or will 
provide other environmental benefits.   
 
PERMIT REQUIREMENTS FOR GOLF COURSES 
Golf course water use is unique, and most of the mitigation activities that are available to municipal 
permittees are not applicable to golf courses (e.g. surface water releases, sewer systems improvements, 
enhanced local wetlands and stormwater management by-laws). Understanding that, MassDEP recognized 
that golf courses needed an alternative approach and developed a mitigation credit approach focused on 
achieving professional certifications designed to implement environmentally focused Best Management 
Practices (BMPs).  After reviewing the certification programs offered by Audubon International (Audubon), 
MassDEP agreed to an indirect mitigation crediting system using these programs.  That decision is based on 
Audubon’s long history of working on sustainability issues in the golf industry and recognition by the 
environmental community that Audubon practices are aligned with the principles of sustainability.  

Audubon has three certification programs with established guidelines for golf courses to implement a 
variety of environmental management practices to achieve certification in each program. The programs 
are: 

1. Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary Program (ACSP) for Golf, designed for existing golf courses and 
including practices that protect and preserve the natural heritage of the course; 

2. Classic Sanctuary Program for existing golf courses that are planning or undergoing a renovation, 
expansion, or master planning of any size; and  

3. Signature Sanctuary Program which provides comprehensive environmental planning assistance to 
new golf courses.  

Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary Program (ACSP) for Golf - Was developed for existing golf courses, and in 
MassDEP’s mitigation crediting system is appropriate for those courses in need of additional water that are 
not expanding their footprint.  Such courses may mitigate their additional withdrawals through 
participation in the ACSP for Golf by adopting various components.   Those six components for Golf include:   

• Environmental Planning  
• Wildlife and Habitat Management 
• Chemical Use Reduction and Safety 
• Water Conservation 

                                                            
2 Massachusetts Sustainable Water Management Initiative Framework Summary, November 2012, 
https://www.mass.gov/eea/docs/eea/water/swmi-framework-nov-2012.pdf) 
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• Water Quality Management, and
• Outreach and Education.

Golf Courses must receive recognition in the Environmental Planning and Water Conservation components 
as a prerequisite for receiving indirect mitigation credit.  Depending upon how much mitigation credit is 
needed, each golf course may then choose among Wildlife and Habitat Management, Chemical Use 
Reduction and Safety, and Water Quality Management, worth 3 credits each, for a maximum of 9 credits.  
Each credit is worth 10,000 gallons per day (gpd), so a course in need of up to 30,000 gpd would choose 
one of the three components for recognition.  A golf course in need of mitigation credit for more than 
90,000 gpd can complete full certification in all six components, including Outreach and Education, and will 
receive a maximum of 12 credits.  

During the life of their WMA permit, golf courses must maintain recognition or certification as appropriate, 
based on the Audubon requirements.  In the event of superintendent changes, Audubon may require the 
golf course to resubmit documents to confirm certification or recognition status.   

(Note: The Classic Sanctuary Program and Signature Sanctuary Program outlined above and developed for 
expanding or new courses have not been applied in MA to date and as such are not the focus of this paper.)  

Currently there are six golf courses in Massachusetts that have incorporated partial or full participation in 
the ACSP for Golf into their mitigation plans in their most recent WMA permits.  MassDEP estimates that 
another 20 to 30 WMA permitted golf courses will be required to address their mitigation requirements in 
the next few years.  

By recognizing these professional certifications that are designed to implement environmentally 
responsible maintenance practices, MassDEP provides a practical and manageable mitigation option that 
can also reduce energy, pesticide, and fertilizer costs through implementing the holistic environmental 
measures in these certification programs.  

MassDEP hopes to see this approach of combining the best available environmental management 
strategies, which have been tailored to the needs of the golf industry, with state or local regulatory 
requirements become more widely accepted.  This approach can help ensure broader recognition of the 
need for better environmental management to protect natural resources while also promoting best 
management practices for the golf industry without sacrificing the quality of play or causing financial 
hardship. 
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Learn more about the full line of John Deere Golf & Sports Turf Equipment at www.finchturf.com
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OUR PASSION IS 
YOUR SUCCESS

 Harris Schnare   |   800-582-5959   |   harris@tomirwin.com

With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.  
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Woodland Golf Club’s Forward-Looking Approach to 
Superintendent Role

Woodland Golf Club has always recognized the impor-
tance of the Golf Course Superintendent position. Even 
back when superintendents didn’t have the professional 

status they’re accorded today, Woodland’s management respected 
the superintendent’s role in the club’s success.

For example, until recently Woodland had had only two su-
perintendents in 66 years – both named Mucciarone. Norman 
Mucciarone held the position for 37 years before passing the reins 
to his son Dave in 1991. The Mucciarones set a high standard of 
turf care and were long appreciated by the Woodland member 
community.

But the most telling example of Woodland’s forward-thinking 
approach was the way the club handled the promotion of Chris 
Donadio to head superintendent in October 2020.

A graduate of the Stockbridge School, Donadio had interned at 
Blue Hill Country Club and Black Rock Country Club before tak-
ing his first job after graduation at Cohasset Golf Club, where he 
spent three seasons. Donadio joined Woodland as assistant superin-
tendent in 2009.

Over the next six years, Chris learned from Dave Mucciarone while 
bringing a fresh approach to maintenance practices at Woodland. 
Chris then decided that he was ready for a head superintendent 
position and began interviewing. He was a finalist for a job at a top 
New Hampshire private course.

Club leadersip recognized an opportunity to not only retain 
Chris at the club, but also ensure a smooth transition when Dave 
Mucciarone stepped down. They pledged to Chris that if he stayed, 
the head superintendent position would be his in five years. The 
club then backed up its promise by putting together an agree-
ment. In a business that rarely sees such arrangements – and where 
clubs are more likely to shop around for a new superintendent – it 
seemed extraordinary.

Not to Steve Kohr.

“We owed it to the club to make sure Chris stuck around,” said 
Kohr, who’s helmed the club since 2017. “It was a no-brainer simply 
because he’s so good at what he does.”

Kohr sees the best of both worlds in Chris Donadio.

“He’s a little bit of a ‘new-world’ super,” said Kohr. “He has a 
wealth of education behind him. He enjoys working with the guys 
and trying new things. But also, having worked with Dave, he’s 
picked up a lot of the ‘old world’ wisdom. That combination is go-
ing to ensure he has a great, great career here.”

There was also a practical side to the written commitment. ““One 
of the advantages of planning five years ahead is you can groom the 
person during that time to ensure a smooth transition,” said Kohr.

As each year went by, the club included Donadio in more meetings 
and gave him more leadership responsibilities. For example, he was 
put in charge of a major, very successful bunker renovation project 
at Woodland last year.

The bunker project is representative of an increased investment 
in the golf course at Woodland in recent years. A drainage system 
was installed two years ago, and the success of that project and the 
bunker renovation led to the greenlighting of an irrigation system 
upgrade planned for this year.

Steve Kohr believes that Woodland’s forward-thinking approach to 
the head superintendent position is also the result of another factor 
– the unique community spirit of Woodland’s membership.

“The membership has been very good at building relationships,” he 
said. “Woodland started as a blue-collar club, and while there are 
new demographics coming into the club, our members still include 
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a lot of self-made men and women who built their own businesses. 
I think that makes them more appreciative of the people working 
behind the scenes.”

That may also explain why Woodland golf pro Ted Griffin 
has been with the club for 35 years, and bookkeeper Dominic 
Dougherty has worked there for a remarkable 60 years!

Chris Donadio’s five-year agreement with Woodland ended on 
October 1, 2020 when he finally assumed the head superintendent 
position. In carrying out his responsibilities, he says his great-
est role model is his predecessor, Dave Mucciarone, who remains 
involved with the club as the Special Projects Manager.

“I’ve learned so much from him, especially from his work ethic,” 
said Donadio. “He doesn’t take a day off. He doesn’t call in sick. 
It’s nice to have someone who’s on the same page as I am.”

“It’s pretty much unheard of to have a transition like this,” said 
Donadio. “I feel very fortunate. My loyalty to this place is second 
to none.”

HELPING YOU WIN.
SERVICE. SOLUTIONS. INSIGHTS.

When it comes to your course, you need a partner that’s consistent. Count on us for 
the right products and technical insights you need to help your business thrive.

CONTACT YOUR WINFIELD UNITED REPRESENTATIVE TODAY 
TO LEARN HOW WE CAN HELP YOU WIN.

Andersons • Aquatrols • Bayer • BASF • Civitas • Corteva • FMC 
Griggs • Nufarm • PBI Gordon • Quali Pro • Syngenta

winfieldunitedpro.com |       @winfieldpro

TIM HANRAHAN
THanrahan@landolakes.com

978-815-9810

JAY POPKO
JPopko@landolakes.com

413-454-3847
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“Leave No Trace” 
 

 
 
 

Your Golf Irrigation Specialist 
 

Tanto Irrigation has proudly provided 
The Golf Course Superintendents Association 

of New England with Irrigation Services 
for over 50 years. 

 
Let us know how we can serve  

Please contact 
                                                              Tim Clarke        OR     Paul L. Guillaro 
                                                              (845) 325-3868           (914) 262-7324 

 
 
           

tantoirrigation.com 
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Agresource, Inc.

110 Boxford Rd. 
Rowley, MA 01969

Agresource Inc. is a proud manufacturer and 
distributor of quality compost, soil, and sand 
throughout the northeast for over 30 years. 
Agresport, a division of Agresource focused on 
materials and services specifically for the golf 
and sports fields market working together to 
enhance and maintain your unique properties

Dave Harding office: (978) 388-5110 
cell: (978) 904-1203

Mike Carignan 978-270-9132 
mcarignan@agresourceinc.com
www.agresourceinc.com

Atlantic Golf & Turf

27 Industrial Boulevard 
Turners Falls, MA 01376

Specializing in agronomy through 
the distribution of fertilizer, seed & 
chemicals throughout New England.

Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040 
Paul Jamrog (401) 524-3322 
Scott Mackintosh CPAg (774) 551-6083 
www.atlanticgolfandturf.com

A-OK Turf Equipment Inc.

1357 Main St. 
Coventry, RI 02816-8435

Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, 
Therrien, Graden, Sweep & Fill, 
Baroness, & used equipment.

Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584
www.pavewithasi.com

BASF Turf & Ornamental

169 Kings Hwy 
Hancock, NH 03449

“We don’t make the turf. We make it better.” 
Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062 
peter.jacobson@basf.com

BACKED by BAYER

Building on an already solid foundation 
of proven products to help you succeed.

Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809 
brian.giblin@bayer.com
www.backedbybayer.com

Beals & Thomas, Inc.

144 Turnpike Road 
Southborough, MA 01772

32 Court Street 
Plymouth, MA 02360

Civil Engineers–Landscape Architects–Land 
Surveyors–Planners–Environmental Specialists

Sarah Stearns 508-366-0560 
sstearns@bealsandthomas.com

Beals & Thomas specializes in golf course 
site design services including irrigation 
pond analysis & design, drainage & utility 
improvements, permitting, hydrogeologic 
evaluations, construction administration, 
boundary & topographic surveys, 
master planning  & project design.

The Cardinals, Inc.

166 River Rd., PO Box 520 
Unionville, CT 06085

Golf course & landscape supplies.

John Callahan (860) 916-3947 
Scott Gabrielson (401) 258-5830

Cavicchio Greenhouses, Inc.

110 Codjer Lane 
Sudbury, MA 01776

Annuals, perennials, garden mums,  
ground covers, loam, & mulch.

Darren Young (978) 443-7177

Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc.

304 Main St. 
Wethersfield, CT 06109

Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, 
Grigg Brothers foliar fertilizers, & Aquatrols. 
Specializing in custom seed blends.

Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642

DAF Services, Inc.

20 Lawnacre Rd. 
Windsor Locks, CT 06096

Custom pumping solutions. Custom 
pump controls. Complete pump service. 
Serving all of New England.

Tim Berge, Sales Manager 
c (860) 690-1192 
o (860) 623-5207 x227 
tberge@dafsvcs.com

Dependable Petroleum Service

One Roberts Road 
Plymouth, MA 02360

UST / AST facility maintenance, 
installation & compliance testing.

Bruce Garrett / Francis Turner 
(508) 747-6238

bgarrett@dependablecompany.com
www.dependablecompany.com

Finch Services, Inc.

Finch Services is your premier John Deere 
Golf Distributor in the Northeast.

Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Mark Casey (617) 447-4076 
Ryan Lane (978)758-8671
Call or visit our website at www.finchturf.com

Five Star Golf Cars & 
Utility Vehicles

174 Main Street 
Buzzards Bay, MA 02532

E-Z GO Golf Cars, Cushman Utility Vehicles

Andrew Ingham (617) 780-5482 
Andrew@fivestargolfcars.com 
MA Territory

Harrell’s LLC

19 Technology Drive 
Auburn, MA 01501

Turf & Ornamental supplies.

Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600 
Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222 
Jim Favreau (978) 227-2785  
Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353 
Kent Lemme (413) 281-8087

Helena Agri-Enterprises

101 Elm Street 
Hatfield, MA 01038

National distributors of all your turf 
chemicals & fertilizers. Extensive line 
of Helena Branded wetting agents, 
foliars, micro nutrients & adjuvants.

Jeff Urquhart (781) 571-1164
www.helenaagr.com

Please patronize these Friends of the Association

mailto:mcarignan@agresourceinc.com
http://www.agresourceinc.com
http://www.atlanticgolfandturf.com
http://www.pavewithasi.com
mailto:peter.jacobson@basf.com
mailto:brian.giblin@bayer.com
http://www.backedbybayer.com
mailto:sstearns@bealsandthomas.com
mailto:bgarrett@dependablecompany.com
http://www.dependablecompany.com
http://www.finchinc.com
mailto:Andrew@fivestargolfcars.com
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Hillcrest Turf Services

PO Box 767 
Medfield, MA 02052

With over 20 years experience working with golf 
courses and in turf management, we have the 
skills expertise and equipment to  take care of 
your turf quickly, efficiently and professionally.

Mike Parks  (978) 823-0009 
hillcrestturf@gmail.com
www.hillcrestturfservices.net

International Golf 
Construction Co.

5 Purcell Rd. 
Arlington, MA 02474

Golf course construction.

Antonios Paganis 
(781) 648-2351 
(508) 428-3022

Ken Jones Tire, Inc.

71-73 Chandler St. 
Worcester, MA 01613

Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, 
cars, industrial equipment, & golf cars.

Gerry Jones (508) 755-5255

Larchmont Engineering 
& Irrigation

11 Larchmont Lane 
Lexington, MA 02420

Offering a full range of inventory for 
irrigation drainage, pumps, fountains & 
landscape lighting products & services for 
all of your residential & commercial needs.

(781) 862-2550 Susan Tropeano

Lazaro’s Golf Course 
Supplies & Accessories

dba Hammond Paint & Chemical Co., Inc.

738 Main St., Suite 223 
Waltham, MA 02154
Complete line for all your of golf course 
supplies. Par Aide, Standard, Eagle 
One, turf & ornamentals, aquatics, turf 
marking paint, safety items, adjuvants.

Joe Lazaro–cell: (617) 285-8670 
Fax: (781) 647-0787 
Email: jlazaro698@aol.com
www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com

Maher Services

71 Concord Street 
N. Reading, MA 01864

Well drilling, pump service & well maintenance

Peter Maher cell: (781) 953-8167 
or (978) 664-WELL (9355) 
Fax (978) 664-9356
www.maherserv.com

Mayer Tree Service

Providing a wide range of tree care from Plant 
Health Care to tree removal. Mobile wood 
waste grinding services. Stump grinding. 
Land clearing. Loam and mulch delivery. Tree 
pruning to enhance shot value and playability.

Richard Grant (978) 500-8849 
rich@mayertree.com

MAS Golf Course Construction

60 Lumber St. 
Hopkinton, MA 01748

Fulfilling all your renovation 
and construction needs.

Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443 
matt@masgolfconstruction
www.masgolfconstruction.com

McNulty Construction Corp.

P. O. Box 3218 
Framingham, MA 01705

Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, 
parking areas; imprinted asphalt.

John McNulty (508) 879-8875

MTE, Inc. – Turf 
Equipment Solutions

115 Franklin Street Extension  
Derry, NH 03038

New England’s source for equipment: New & 
pre-owned mowers, tractors, & maintenance 
items from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, Ventrac, 
Redexim, Neary Grinders, Ryan, Buffalo 
Turbine, Mahindra, Gravely, Standard, Par-Aide 
& others. Sales, Parts, & Service all brands.

Derry Shop: (603) 404-2286 
Rob Nolek: (617) 990-2427 Eastern MA 
Jess Hamilton: (603) 500-3936 NH 
Sean Smith: (207) 385-6684 ME 
Bob Barrow: (401) 537-8597 RI 
Alan Hubbard: (413) 355-0603

Mungeam Cornish 
Golf Design, Inc.

195 SW Main Street 
Douglas, MA 01516

Golf course architects

Office: (508) 476-5630 
Cell: (508) 873-0103 
Email: info@mcgolfdesign.com

Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA
www.mcgolfdesign.com

New England Specialty Soils

435 Lancaster Street 
Leominster, MA 01453

1mm. Top Dressing Sand, High Density 
Bunker Sand, Rootzone Mixes, Tee 
Blends, Divot Mixes, Bridging Stone, 
Cart Path Mix, Infield Mixes, Inorganic 
Amendments, SLOPE LOCK Soil.

Bob Doran (978) 230-2244 
John Toomey (978) 660-0175  
Lauren Baldarelli (978) 860-5469

www.nesoils.com

New England Turf Farm, Inc.

P.O. Box 777 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Many types of tallgrasses and bentgrass 
available for golf courses, sports turf and 
landscapers. Expert installation available.

Office: (800) 451-2900 
Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428 
erniesod@comcast.net 
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827
www.newenglandturf.com

Please patronize these Friends of the Association

mailto:jlazaro698@aol.com
http://www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com
http://www.maherserv.com
http://www.masgolfconstruction.com
mailto:info@mcgolfdesign.com
http://www.mcgolfdesign.com
http://www.nesoils.com
mailto:erniesod@comcast.net
http://www.newenglandturf.com
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Please patronize these Friends of the Association
NMP Golf Construction Corp.

25 Bishop Ave. 
Ste. A-2, Williston, VT 05495

Golf course construction

Mario Poirier (888) 707-0787

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply

6 Dearborn Road 
Peabody, MA 01960

Complete line of Golf Course, 
Landscape & Lawn Care Construction 
& Maintenance Supplies

Tom Rowell (978) 317-0673 
Jeff Brown (508) 868-8495 
Dan Ricker (978) 317-7320

North Shore Hydroseeding

49 North Putnam St. 
Danvers, MA 01923

Hydroseeding & erosion control services.

Brian King (978) 762-8737
www.nshydro.com

Nutrien Solutions

Suppliers of Chemicals, 
Fertilizer, & Grass Seed

(978) 685-3300  
Nick Burchard (401) 601-7213 
Drew Cummins (401) 952-4219
www.nutrien.com

On-Course Golf Inc., 
Design/Build

16 Maple Street 
Acton, MA 01720

Golf Course Craftsmen. We serve all your 
remodeling and renovation needs. You can trust 
your project with us! We make you look good!

Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661
www.on-coursegolf.com

Precision Laboratories

1428 S. Shields Drive 
Waukegan, IL 60083

Specialized chemistries that enhance 
plants, seeds, soil and water.

Greg Bennett 978-877-3772
www.precisionlab.com

Prime Source

3208 Peach Street 
Erie, PA 16508

National, full line distributor of turf, 
ornamental & specialty products. Exclusive 
distributor of Prime Source branded 
pesticides & specialty products.

Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager 
(814) 440-7658

Putnam Pipe Corp.

Hopkinton & Taunton, MA

Distributor of water, sewer, drain and 
stormwater pipe & fittings. Erosion 
& sediment control products. Free 
delivery & 24-hour service.

David Putnam 508-435-3090

Read Custom Soils

5 Pond Park Road, Suite 1 
Hingham, MA 02043

Consistent sand for the next twenty years. 
Top dressing sands, root zone blends, 
high density bunker sand,“early green” 
black sand, divot & cart path mixes.

Mark Pendergrast (617) 686-5590 
Garrett Whitney (617) 697-4247 
Ed Downing (508) 440-1833
www.readcustomsoils.com

SiteOne Landscape Supply, LLC

7 Lincoln Road 
Foxboro, MA 02035

Offering our customers the most complete line 
of products, service & expertise in the industry.

Ron Tumiski  (508) 697-2757 

Sodco Inc.

PO Box 2 
Slocum, Rl 02877

1-800-341-6900

Black Beauty, Tall Fescue, Green & Fairway 
Height Bent, Short Cut Black Beauty, 
Short Cut Blue, 90-10 Fine Fescue

Installation options available 
Contact: Pat Hogan, Alicia Pearson

Sportscapes Unlimited LLC

PO Box 1686 
Duxbury, MA 02332

Specializing in fairway aeration & 
cleanup, deep time aeration, Air2G2 
aeration & full seeding services.

Mike Lucier 
617-913-8958 
mike@sportscapesunlimited.com
sportscapesunlimited.com

Syngenta Professional Products

P.O. Box 1775 
Wells, ME 04090

John Bresnahan (413) 333-9914 
Melissa Hyner Gugliotti (860) 221-5712

Target Specialty Products

165 Grove Street, Suite 70 
Franklin, MA 02038

Supplier of fertilizer, chemicals & grass seed.

Jim Pritchard, Territory Manager 401-862-1098 
Glenn Larrabee 774-670-8880

Tartan Farms, LLC

P.O. Box 983 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Dave Wallace  (401) 641-0306

Please patronize these Friends of the Association

http://www.nshydro.com
http://www.cpsagu.com
http://www.on-coursegolf.com
http://www.precisionlab.com
http://www.readcustomsoils.com
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Please patronize these Friends of the Association
Tanto Irrigation

5 N. Payne Street 
Elmsford, NY 10532

Golf Irrigation specialists. Proudly 
providing the Golf Industry with 
irrigation services for over 50 Years.

Bill Bartels 914-347-5151
tantoirrigation.com

Tom Irwin, Inc.

13 A Street 
Burlington, MA 01803 
(800) 582-5959

www.tomirwin.com

We bring you a network of professionals and 
innovative solutions dedicated to your success. 
With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

Harris Schnare, 
Client Relations Manager: 508-654-2488

Tree Tech, Inc.

6 Springbrook Rd 
Foxboro, MA 02035

Foxboro, Wellesley, Fall River

Full service tree service specializing in 
zero impact tree removal, stump grinding, 
tree pruning & tree risk assessments 
by our team of Certified Arborists.

Andy Felix (508) 543-5644

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc.

PO Box 167  
Wood River Junction, Rl 02894

Tuckahoe Turf grows some of the finest 
sod in the Northeast. We grow Kentucky 
Bluegrass, Fine Fescue, Tall Fescue, 
and Blue/Fescue blends. We also have 
several bentgrass varieties at both tee and 
green height. Please call for details.

Scott McLeod (401) 230-2631 
Peter DeBrusk (603) 819-9700 
800-556-6985

Turf Enhancement Enterprises

Featuring Floratine products, JRM tines 
and bed knives and Greenleaf Turbo 
Drop air induction spray nozzles.

Tom Fox 508-450-9254 
Brian Juneau 781-738-3201

Turf Products

157 Moody Rd. 
Enfield, CT 06082

Toro Equipment & Irrigation–
Serving the industry since 1970

800-243-4355

Bill Conley 
Nat Binns (332) 351-5189

www.turfproductscorp.com

Valley Green

14 Copper Beech Drive 
Kingston, MA 02364

Phone: (413) 533-0726 
Fax: (413) 533-0792

“Wholesale distributor of turf products”

Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262 
Jon Targett (978) 855-0932 
Joe Trosky (860) 508-9875

Welch Mechanical 

Welch Mechanical is a mobile repair 
company specializing in golf course 
equipment. We provide a variety of services 
including but not limited to hydraulic and 
electrical systems repairs, engine repair, 
Sprayer calibration and repair, welding/
fabrication, and rebuilding mower reels.
Please check out our website 
www.welchmechanical.com 

Winding Brook Turf Farm

Wethersfield, CT and Lyman, ME

240 Griswold Road 
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Kathy Arcari (401) 639-5462 
karcari@windingbrookturf.net

www.windingbrookturf.com

WinField United

29 Gilmore Drive–Unit C 
Sutton, MA 01590

Using industry-leading insights to provide 
you with the products that help you win.

Time Hanrahan (978) 815-9810

Winterberry Irrigation

Pump installation and sales. 
Irrigation installation, service and repairs.  
Wire tracking, GPS mapping, grounding 
testing, start-up, and winterization.

Matt Faherty 860-681-8982 
mfaherty@winterberrylandscape.com
Visit www.winterberryirrigation.com

http://tantoirrigation.com
http://www.turfproductscorp.com
mailto:karcari@windingbrookturf.net
http://www.windingbrookturf.com
mailto:mfaherty@winterberrylandscape.com
http://www.winterberryirrigation.com


25

Golf Course Superintendents Association of New England 
The Newsletter–Rate Schedule

Send all Newsletter ads to:
Don Hearn, CGCS

300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org

Payment can be made by check payable to GCSANE or by credit card using the Pay Pal link on the home page of the 
Association's website at gcsane.org. You do not need a Pay Pal account to use your credit card.

January-February 2021

Member Rates: Monthly Rate 
3 Times Per Yr.
(Save 5%)

6 Times Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 100.00 ❏  $ 285.00 ❏  $ 540.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 165.00 ❏  $ 470.00 ❏  $ 890.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $ 220.00 ❏  $ 630.00 ❏  $ 1190.00

Non-Member Rates: *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 130.00 ❏  $ 370.00 ❏  $ 700.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 200.00 ❏  $ 570.00 ❏  $ 1080.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $ 265.00 ❏  $ 755.00 ❏  $ 1430.00

Ad Preparation Specifications:
File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Files should be created at 300dpi at the correct size for that 
ad. Formats preferred are JPG and PDF. Full color is available with all ads. Please send ads to Don Hearn at the email 
address below.

THE NEWSLETTER DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM

Company Name:	  Phone:�

Address:�

Contact Name:	  Email:�

Issues (List month and total number):�

�

Amount of Check: 	 (Made payable to “GCSANE”)

* Deadline for ads: The first of the month for that month’s issue.

mailto:donhearn@gcsane.org

